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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 905 prohibits employers from asking on an application form if the potential employee will 

consent to having a microchip in his or her body, require current employees to have a microchip 

in his or her body, coerce an employee into consenting to have a microchip implanted in his or 

her body, creating a hostile work environment for employees without a microchip in his or her 

body, withholding advancement or salary for employees without a microchip in his or body, or 

dismissing such employees. Employers must provide reasonable accommodations for such 

persons as outlined in the measure. Employers are also required to pay for any microchip 

insertions for consenting employees and to remove the microchip within 30 days of the 

employee's termination. 
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